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September 11, 2019








Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on September 11, 2019.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary



            Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Steve Sherk for Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Brent McFeaters, Township Manager



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 



Dusty Keller, Operator 



Five (5) Citizens
PUBLIC COMMENTS


None

APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the August meeting for approval.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the August meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  

 OPERATOR’S REPORT – Dusty Keller
1. Pump Station Wet Wells – Dusty Keller reported that the pump station wet wells were cleaned on August 28th.  

2. Plant Wet Well – Dusty reported that the plant wet well was cleaned today 

3. Industrial Pretreatment Sampling – Dusty reported that they are almost finished with the industrial pretreatment sampling and are waiting for results for one sampling to come back.
4. Proposals for Ventilation and Lighting Upgrade in the Return Activated Sludge (RAS) Vault - Dusty explained to the Board that the RAS vault needs more lighting and better ventilation.   After a brief discussion, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize the NLCA to upgrade the lighting and ventilation for the RAS vault.  All approved.  

ENGINEER’S REPORT – Steve Sherk for Scott Rights
The following is an update on work completed by our office during the past month.
1. Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:
a.
Concrete Wall Scouring: An update was provided to the Board per our September 6 email.

2.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.
a.
70 Bordnersville Rd (Wesco): Testing of the privately-owned grinder pump was conducted successfully on Wednesday, August 14.  Dusty Keller asked if the issue with the light float was repaired, and Steve said he will ask Scott.  
b.
Freightliner of Lebanon (SE corner of SR 0072 and Old Forge Rd):  We completed a review of the initial submission of the final subdivision and land development plan showing the proposed sanitary sewer connection to the existing Township sewers in Old Forge Rd.  Review comments were provided to the Developer’s Engineer.  We are awaiting revised plans.  (No change since last month).
c.
Fisher Ave. Hotel:  Our office reviewed the minor subdivision and preliminary/final land development plans submitted by the Developer’s Engineer and have provided comments regarding the sanitary sewer design.  In addition, we requested the Developer’s Engineer make application to the Township for a request for sewer capacity since an evaluation of available capacity in the Ingram Micro Pump Station will likely be needed.  (No change since last month).
d.
Logistic Park Phase 2:  A new guard shack with sewer/grinder pump was recently installed.  The grinder pump was tested successfully last week with our office 
present to observe the testing.  The grinder pump shall remain privately owned by the property owner.
3.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to finalize the technical specification revisions and standard drawing details.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT – Paul Bametzreider


Atty. Bametzreider reported that he responded to the NOV to DEP back in July and added that he hasn’t heard anything back from them, but the Township’s response is on record with DEP.
OLD BUSINESS

None

BILLS  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to pay the bills in the 

amount of $33,324.88 from the Sewer Fund.  All approved. 

OTHER COMMENTS


Glenn Rudy asked about the carwash.  Dennis Firestone said that Jeff Steckbeck is no longer the property owner of the carwash, and he paid the cost of the EDU’s, and that money belongs to the Township.  Atty. Bametzreider added that the money that the Township received from Mr. Steckbeck’s escrow account covered the amount that was due for the purchase of the additional EDUs.  

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 
Wednesday, October 9, 2019 at 6:30 P.M
ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,






Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary
